Lakeside Medical Centre
Patient Participation Group

Minutes of Meeting held on 25th March 2014 
Perton Library 5.00pm

Present:
Claire Wheeler (CW) (Vice Chairman)

Machiel Lindenbergh (ML)


Jane Oakley (JO)


Jan Playford (JP)


Christine Young (CY)


Alison Holland (AH)


Barbara Boxley (BB)


Kelly Marsh (KM) (Practice Manager)



Jackie Wedge (Minute Taker)

Apologies:
Ann Davies


Pat Pitt
1. Minutes of Previous Meeting.
Minutes were agreed by group.

2. Patient Participation Enhanced Service
Enhanced service completed for this year.  NHS England have extended the enhanced service for one year.  However, changes are anticipated, it is thought that the patient survey element will be removed to accommodate the requirement of the Friends and Family Test.  KM explained briefly what this is.  More information will be feedback when the new contract is issued.  
3. Building Work
KM told the group that the surgery now has new lighting in the waiting area, Dr Greiner and Dr Gupta’s consulting rooms and the car park.   New electric doors and new sinks are being fitted in the consulting rooms.  It is also intended to purchase new table and chairs for the children in the waiting room.
4. Over 75 Named Accountable GP
KM explained that patient over the age of 75 years are to get a named accountable GP.  Patient’s will receive a letter informing them of which GP has been assigned to them (this is decided on the doctor seen most in the last year and/or household).  Patients in Corsers Court have been allocated to Dr Greiner and in Perton Manor had been allocated to           Dr Gupta. If patient requests another named GP reasonable attempts will be made to accommodate this request.

5. Avoiding Unplanned Admissions Enhanced Service 
KM explained to the group about the Avoiding Unplanned Admissions Enhanced Service.  2% of the practice population who are thought to be vulnerable will be case management by the most appropriate professional to support preventative management of patients.
6. District PPG
Minutes had not yet been issued for the meeting on 26th February 2014.  Brian Morris and Patt Pitt were unable to attend this meeting.  Therefore, there is currently no feedback from this.  JP offered to attend the next District PPG meeting if the current volunteers were unable to attend, CY also volunteered to go.  KM to contact Brian Morris and Patt Pitt to confirm attendance, and let JP and CY know if there attendance is required.  
7. Any other business
JP mentioned issues experienced with the continence team, surrounding patient who have dementia and the requirement to complete logs for a number of days.  JW to ring incontinence team and establish what the process is and how long it normally takes.
Confidentiality in reception was mentioned i.e. reception staff making telephone calls that can be heard in the waiting room.  The group did feel that inward called had improved since reception are asking patients for details rather than confirming details with them.  Also, when the chemist staff come in to collect prescriptions the names of the patients are mentioned when asking for prescriptions.  It was suggested that the chemist bring in a list and hand to the receptionist so that no names are actually mentioned or fax a list over so that the prescriptions can be put into a bag/folder and handed out when the chemist staff come in to collect. KM to investigate.  
A request was made for Dr Asthana to attend the next meeting.

Next meeting:  
6th May 2014 17:00 Perton Library 
